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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD REMOTELY VIA ZOOM 

ON MONDAY, 2 NOVEMBER 2020 @ 19:00


                  COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Roger Evans (Chairman)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee

	Cllr Mrs Pam Kettlety

	Cllr Bernard Clarkson

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce

	Cllr Russell Willsmer

Cllr Tom Conner
Cllr Nick Crangle

Cllr Horace Prickett
Mr Chris Beaver and Mr Johnny Kidney were also in attendance representing Coulston Estates Elm Grove development


	Item
	Record

	87
	APOLOGIES – Cllr Mrs Gina Lunt and Mrs Viv Regler


	88

	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – None

	89
89.1

89.2

90
	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR REPORTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC AT 7.03

Cllr Roger Evans introduced Mr Beaver and Mr Kidney and Mr Beaver addressed the Council. He had attended meetings with the Parish Council and residents in November 2019 when the original planning application was submitted. Following discussions with Wiltshire Council the developers have purchased additional land from WHBP which provides a separate access at the southern point onto A363. This will facilitate a ‘through route’ to Wiltshire Drive. There were a lot of representations about the access road. This now includes a cycle lane and there will be a 20-mph speed limit with traffic calming measures. It will be tree lined and the number of houses has been reduced from 270 to 260. The southern western corner is not included in the development as the landowner was not willing to sell. If the landowner wishes to pursue a development in future it would be a stand-alone application. It is stated in the Neighbourhood Plan that this area should remain undeveloped. Footpaths will be upgraded and there will be circular walks on the site.  The developers are issuing an invitation to the residents on Thursday 5 November, 6.30 which the Parish Council is invited to. Cllr Roger Evans thanked the developers for their presentation confirming that the Parish Council will listen to the residents’ responses before making their own comments.   

Unitary Cllr Horace Prickett reported on recent discussions to update train and bus timetables. He also advised of a planning application that a resident would oppose unless a roundabout is built before any houses. Residents of Toucan Road are concerned about potential upheavals.

MATTERS ARISING
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Bench at balancing pond – Cllr Mrs Gina Lunt has reported that the bench is concreted in and Mr Simon Lunt was therefore unable to move it. Cllr Mrs Lee Lee proposed retaining the bench as the overgrowth had been cleared and people do appreciate sitting there. Councillors resolved to purchase another bench with Cllr Horace Prickett abstaining. Agenda item for December meeting and research into costs before the meeting.

Oak tree on The Common – dead branches were removed at the same time as the fallen branch so no further costs anticipated.
Recreation ground ditch area – Clerk has sent Mr Ted Smith a map showing the ditch area asking for a quotation to restore and maintain.

Grays Leaze stile – barbed wire has since been removed.

Westbury Road path resurfacing – this is being carried out separately as Wiltshire Council could not get a gang to carry out at the same time as the road resurface.

Fr Learmont emailed to confirm that ivy has been cut back. Cllr Mrs Lee Lee confirmed that this had been undertaken satisfactorily. 
On line banking. Clerk can now access on line banking. She awaits confirmation of updates of signatories.

Incinerator – Cllr Mrs Pam Kettlety has kindly completed a video and sent it to Westbury Town Council. 
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED

Town and Country Planning Act 1990 s.257 Application to extinguish and create lengths of footpath North Bradley no 9 at White Horse and Yarnbrook level crossings
Cllr Horace Prickett addressed the Council to advise that he has written to WCs Rights of Way team to support this proposal but has asked that a cycle path be included alongside the footpath. Cllr Bernard Clarkson addressed the Council outlining opposition two years previously from the Parish Council, Wiltshire Ramblers and Network Rail. Councillors resolved not to object to this. Cllr Mrs Lee Lee abstained as she did not know the route and Cllr Bernard Clarkson opposed the extinguishment.   
 20/08467/TPO Application for Work to TPO Trees T1 Oak, previously crown reduced. Reduce height by 1.5-2 metres and reduce spread by up to 2 metres on all sides. Remove lower small branches to crown, lift the canopy to approx. 3 metres. Tree work is for the ongoing management of this tree close to residential properties at land opposite No 20 Pine Walk, North Bradley, BA14 0SP Planning sub-committee has resolved not to object, response submitted 14 October. 

20/08506/DP3  Application for Wiltshire Council R3 Retention of temporary building, system-built unit no.821 (09) at The Willows Pre-School, North Bradley Church of England School, Church Lane No Objection.
20/07925/FUL Application for Change of use of ground floor and part first floor from B1 to Class D1 (non - residential institutions) at Pavilion 1, Whitehorse Business Park, Windsor Road, Trowbridge, BA14 0XG Parish Council has no objection, however, due to conflicting information about this application going through, they would appreciate clarification on whether business rates are being applied for the tenants. Post Meeting Note: Planning Officer has advised that the application was withdrawn 4th November. 
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - DECISIONS MADE BY WILTSHIRE COUNCIL
 
20/06034/FUL Extension over the double garage to create 2 bedrooms. Back door added to the side of the house for new utility room and bi-fold doors added to rear of property at 21 Broadley Park, North Bradley. NB No objection, WC Approved with conditions. 

20/07216/FUL Works to block B’s existing roofscape to enable insertion of windows and the insertion of a mansard roof at Block B The Pavilions WHBP NB No objection WC Approved with conditions.
COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW

In Cllr Horace Prickett’s absence, at the second Zoom meeting, Cllr Roger Evans reported no further progress to challenge Wiltshire Council’s decision following discussions with a barrister and later Dr Andrew Murrison. The Clerk has initiated future discussion with Trowbridge Town Council, Clerk Lance Allan with a view to using CIL money to benefit North Bradley residents. Cllrs Roger Evans, Russell Willsmer and Horace Prickett will represent the Parish Council at these discussions.
CORRESPONDENCE

Email 19.10.20 WC Public Protection Team – A Public Space Protection Order has been introduced to counteract any anti-social behaviour. Contents noted.
Email 20.10.20 WC Flood Prevention Team – Cllr Roger Evans attends the Working Group events and has assessed that there is currently no requirement for a flood policy. He will continue to attend events and reassess the situation in the future.
Email 21.10.20 addressed to WC Traffic Engineer - Southwick Road resident is registering objection to the relocation of signal crossing on Southwick Road on grounds of loss of vehicle parking, light pollution, noise pollution and loss of heritage value.  Clerk will scan and circulate the documentation. Cllr Roger Evans suggested that the relocation is reappraised. Matter to be discussed at CATG 12.11.20.
Email to website 27.10.20 – Church Lane resident asking for an update on progress for a 20mph speed limit for Church Lane. Cllr Mrs Lee Lee reported that there is a petition on the website for support of the idea that residents are joining. She will liaise with the petition coordinator and then Cllr Horace Prickett.

Email 29.10.20 NB resident sent a copy of WCs “Adopted Road Schedule” July 2019 which identifies roads between North Bradley and Southwick as “C” roads (C227/C234). Cllr Horace Prickett will raise this matter at the next CATG meeting.

Email 31.10.20 Resident asking if tractor parked on The Common was sanctioned by the Parish Council. Tractor was part of a “pumpkin trail” but permission had not been sought. As this contravenes the byelaws for The Common and could lead to other vehicles parking there, the Clerk asked that the tractor be moved. 

MAINTENANCE

Contact Clerk for latest list of maintenance requests for Parish Steward.

Bernard Clarkson reported that the lamp is back on at Church Lane but that there is a supply problem with the lamp at St Nicholas Close. There is a new lamp stand on Westbury Road but it does not have a light.

A sewer on Westbury Road was blocked in October and a drain unblocking gang came out one night. They reported that the sewer is not built to a proper standard which will cause problems for new properties behind Woodmarsh.
FINANCE

The following payments were approved:

Cheque number

     Payee

Amount

1211
1212

Via int bnkng 
     Thrings 2nd Representation letter to WC

     Royal British Legion Trowbridge Branch
     K Elder, Salary, off exps, repairs to laptop & new software

1200.00
25.00

690.40
Via int bnkng 
     Robert Spencer Hedge cutting -Allotments Account
42.00
The Clerk addressed the Council about recent discussions that had taken place with the new internal auditor. He has identified some accounting anomalies that need to be corrected.  These are:

As a PAYE employee the Clerk should be paid nett of tax and the PC should pay the tax to HMRC direct. The October pay details will be amended to correct this.
Working from home expenses are currently £4 per week therefore the Clerk is liable to pay tax on any expenses above that.

The auditor identified additional hours that the Clerk had not paid tax on.

The auditor highlighted a conflict that the auditor should not be the same person as the adviser for payroll accounting.

The Clerk apologised but explained that these had not been identified when internal audits were carried out and she had never been told the correct procedure. The clerk is working closely with the internal auditor and payroll administrators Gooding accounts. 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Allotments – Cllr Mrs Lee Lee advised that an inspection had not yet been carried out. One allotment holder had not yet paid their rental from September 2020. Councillors resolved for Clerk to send reminder as per rental agreement. 
Cllr Roger Evans reported the number of HGVs using Woodmarsh during recent road diversions despite appropriate redirection signage being in place. When monitoring and filming vehicles Cllr Roger Evans was threatened by one driver. He will forward photographs to Clerk to send on to PCSO and WC Highways department. 
In Cllr Russell Willsmer’s absence from last section of meeting, Cllr Roger Evans reported concerns of vehicles parking on green areas near Ash Drive. Cllr Roger Evans explained that this matter is not within the Council’s jurisdiction. The complainant needs to report this via 101.   

DATE OF NEXT MEEETING Monday 7 December at 7pm. 

The meeting closed at 8.50. 

Signed ………………………………………….Date ……………………………
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